Litchfield Police Department Camera Grant Overview CY2020

The Litchfield Police Department received five (5) Pro-Vision In-Car Camera’s using grant money from ILETSB during calendar year 2018.  After some initial installation delays and unforeseen hardware issues during CY 2018, all five cameras were installed, and in use, in patrol vehicles during CY2019.  New hardware was purchased in CY2019, and the corresponding software installed, to automatically upload videos from the patrol vehicles to the server that stores them in the Police Department.

In accordance with Department Policy #4.610 (In-Car Audiovisual Recording System) in-car video is regularly reviewed and screened by supervisors to ensure compliance with both state and federal law and approved departmental procedures.  This review process is done on both a routine and anecdotal basis.  Videos are additionally screened for material that may be useful for training purposes and personnel performance evaluation.    

Attached you will find our spreadsheet with data regarding the use of the camera’s.  The data listed reflects all instances in which the camera’s recorded evidentiary data related to the offenses shown and were available, regardless of whether they were used in the prosecution of the defendant by the Montgomery County State’s Attorneys Office   
